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Rio Terrace Community 
League Annual General 

Meeting (AGM)  
will be held on:                      
September 26  

2012 
at 7:00 PM

Proudly serving Patricia Heights • Rio Terrace • Quesnell HeightsA u g u s t 2 0 1 2E d i t i o n

Community Matters
Living on the RIGHT side of the freeway!

BIN THERE...dump that! 
Last year, after hosting our very own Community 
Big Bin Event, we sat down at the end of the day 
and weren’t sure whether to feel cheerful or 
disheartened. So instead we became inspired!  We 
sold an amazing amount of community 
memberships, we met some great community 
members, we helped loads of people finally clean 
out that closet, garage, shed, and for some,  get rid 
of that pile of junk that had been sitting forever! 
But, we also saw some items thrown away that may 
have been useful to others.  We took some items to 
Goodwill, and there was that one lady from the 
neighbourhood that did her best to find a home for 
the keepers (we can’t name her), but sadly much of 
it went to the dump.  
SO, we had a thought (and it hurt)!  What if this 
year we made our Big Bin Event a joint venture and 
had some not-for-profit second-hand organizations 
onsite that could take some items that were 
deemed still valuable? This way we could make it a 
true community win-win.  Input anyone? Let us 
know, otherwise we look forward to seeing you on 
Saturday, September 22, 9-4 pm (see page 13 for 
details).
Have a great rest of your summer!
Dawna-Lynne and Carlene

A Message from the President
Help us keep our community vibrant and viable 
by coming out and volunteering to take one of 
the executive positions that are available.
All that is needed are a few hours of your time a 
month. Have you thought about joining but 
concerned about time commitment?   How 
about sharing a position with a spouse, friend or 
neighbour?  Please come out and be apart of 
your community league.

Elections will be held at our next  Annual 
General Meeting on September 26, 2012 a
 7 PM  for the following executive positions:

Positions up for election:

 Vice President" Treasurer
 Programs Director" Membership Director
 Social Director

See you at the AGM!
Tony Andrzejewski, PRESIDENT

There are two tragedies in life.  
One is not to get your hearts desire. 

The other is to get it.
	 	 	 	 	 	 George Bernard Shaw
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Editing & Advertising: 
Carlene Nohas & D-L Duffy Power

Distribution: Shirley Bellrose   

Published in:
 February / August / August / 

November 
copyright © 2012 by the Rio Terrace 

Community League.

Proudly serving the neighbourhoods of 
Rio Terrace, Quesnell Heights, and 

Patricia Heights.

15500 76 Avenue NW 
Edmonton, Alberta T5R 4L8

780-487-0610
www.rioterrace.ca

A member of the Edmonton Federation of 
Community Leagues 

www.efcl.org

Proud to be part of one of the best cities 
anywhere! 

www.edmonton.ca

League Membership Rates 2012-13

Single/Couple: $20 
Single-Parent Family: $20 

Family: $40 
Single Seniors: $5 

Seniors: $10

Memberships can now be 
purchased at Mac’s (9am-5pm)

Newsletter Advertising Rates 2012
Business Card: $20 
Quarter Page: $35 

Half Page: $60 
Full Page: $120 

Back Page: $135

Classified ads also available. Contact one of 
our co-editors for more information or to 

book your ad.

Next Issue: November 2012
Submission Deadline: 

July 26 , 2012

Tony Andrzejewski" 780-487-3964
Peggy Nesbitt              780-487-8207
Diane Harrington" 780-453-1091
Auriana Burns" " 780-444-6684
YOUR NAME HERE
D-L Duffy Power        "
dlpower@shaw.ca
Carlene Nohas    "
carasen@telusplanet.net
Shirley Bellrose  "        "                                 
rbellrose@shaw.ca 

YOUR NAME HERE
Kelcey Stilwell" " 780-434-0746
Cheri Treasure 
Cheri.Treasure@TreasuresInsurance.com

Peter Wong" " 780-487-7099
Lance Burns" " 780-444-6684
Chris West"" " 780-487-5913
Carrie Anne Doucette"780-757-9399
Perry Wynn" "
director@rioterracesoccer.ca
Peter Wong" " 780-487-7099
Dana Ferguson" " 780-486-2642
Helen Kukurba" " kukurbah@shaw.ca
Rhonda Holterhus" 780-443-4624
Corinne Pagee" " 780-489-7933
Peter Wong" " 780-487-7099
Lance Burns" " 780-444-6684 
Jen Osmond" jenosmond@remax.net

Executive, Board of 
Directors & Organizational 

Community News Rio Terrace 
Community League

President
Vice President 

Secretary   
Treasurer     

Membership    
Newsletter   

Newsletter Circulation                                      
    

Social    
Programs    
Preschool    

Sign     
Maintenance   

Rinks    
Hall Rental   

Soccer Coordinator   

Scouts/Cubs    
Guides/Brownies     

Directors

LEAGUE MATTERS
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" " " "        COMMUNITY GARDEN MATTERS

Rio Gardens! Community Garden

It’s been a great first season for Rio Gardens! 
community garden.

Back in May of this year, a number of garden 
members and assorted helpers came out and 
spent the day measuring, drilling, lifting, talking 
and laughing their way to building ten new raised 
garden beds.

Special thanks to Jim Stevenson for his plans and 
expertise!

!

(a bit of pizazz added to one garden bed)

All ten of the new beds, as well as the two beds 
from last year’s pilot project, are now filled to 
the brim with things growing in all sorts of 
directions.
!

(several hearty volunteers and the 
pile of materials used to make 10 garden beds)

We also had a nice turnout for our Inauguration 
Event in June.

!

Heartfelt thanks to Desi Allen and her daughter, 
Lexi, plus their crack team of helpers, who 
created this event and made sure there was 
plenty of food, drinks, prizes - and balloons! - 
during that very windy day.

!

(Lexi paints sister Noa’s face)

If you haven’t been by to check us out, please 
come by 15108 76 Ave. - otherwise known as “in 
back of the church!” - and take a stroll amongst 
the beautiful, growing gardens there.  

We hope to have our official sign up in the very 
near future, so please watch for that.  Thanks to 
Keita Hill for exceptional work on our signage!

Our next garden bed building event is slated for 
this Autumn (2012).  We should have another 
group of ten beds built and ready for additional 
members for next year’s growing season.

continued on page 5
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NEIGHBOURHOOD MATTERS

COOKING DEMOS WITH CHEF JOHN BERRY!

6655-178 St. www.callingwoodmarketplace.com  
cwoodmarket

callingwoodfarmersmarket

The Callingwood Farmers' Market is thrilled to welcome culinary-whiz and well-known 
television personality and  journalist, John Berry.  John will demonstrate custom recipes 
he has created using delicious ingredients from Callingwood Farmers’ Market vendors. 

Apparently, rain is NOT the mortal 
enemy of a bike parade!
The best part about getting up early to put out 
parade route signs this year was sitting in the coffee 
shop, sipping coffee with a good friend and waiting 
for the rain to stop…  The best part about having a 
bike parade on a rainy day was seeing the huge 
number of participants who were inspired to head 
on out for some community fun despite the ongoing 
showers.  The very best part of the day was realizing 
that we never have to worry about the weather 
again on bike parade day.  It just works!  The bikes 
were ridden, the food was eaten and the participants 
seemed quite pleased with the afternoon.  A huge 
thank you goes out to our local realtors, Jen 
Osmond and Felicia Dean, who once again showed 
their community support by showing up with a most 
delicious Canada Day cake, and to Save On Foods 
who graciously supplied the hot dogs!  Rain or 
shine, see ya’ll next year! 
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Speaking of which ... we are always looking to 
welcome new members to Rio Gardens!   One-
time membership fee of only $1!  Full garden beds 
are 4’ x 12’.  Bed fees are $40 for a full; $20 for a 
half.  What’s more, half of the garden bed fees are 
returned once beds are cleaned and prepped 
after the growing season, with remaining fees to 
go toward maintaining common areas.

!

(Keita Hill with his growing garden)

Please contact us at 780.487.0211 for more 
information on our Autumn garden bed building 
event as well as for information about how to 
join!  We’d love to have you.

- Sandra Gangel for 
Rio Gardens! 
‘Community building and sharing through gardening’

Roofs and Rugs 
a message from Lance Burns
As many of our community league hall users can 
tell you our building is well used. As with any 
facility with great usage, our hall has started to 
look a bit ragged around the edges. It needs a bit 
of TLC to get it looking as fresh and vibrant as the 
community members that frequent it!
Improvements take a fair bit of time trying to 
coordinate everything around the busy rental 
schedule. We just finished having a great clean-up 
happen outside of the hall with tree and weed 
removal, power-washing, and a general once over 
that was sorely needed. Inside, we have recovered 
the carpet stage and replaced our old heavy tables 
and wobbly chairs with lightweight tables and 
comfortable chairs. Now when you rent the hall 
you will have an easy set-up and tear down with a 
relaxing place to sit!
Over the next month or so we will see the flat 
roofs and the pitched roof being repaired and 
renewed. Renovations are expensive; however, we 
have been diligent in getting numerous quotes and 
doing quite a few walk throughs to ensure we are 
getting the best work for our dollars. Once the 
hall “envelope” (exterior) is fixed-up and secure 
(ahem...no leaks) we will then move on to the 
next phase of our maintenance and improvements 
by addressing the inside of the hall.
Your community membership dollars and your 
volunteering helps ensure that our facility remains 
top notch and a great place to hold events. If you 
have any ideas or would like to offer a specific 
service to aid in making our hall the best it can 
possibly be, please contact me, Lance Burns at 
lburns@shaw.ca or 780.906.5277, to share your 
ideas or skills.
Our community hall is a valued asset to our 
community events and programs. Be sure to 
notice the upgrades and changes as you drive by 
or use the facility. Many volunteers and 
professionals in our community continue to work 
hard keep everything top notch... from roofs to 
rugs!

Community Garden continued from page 3

Experienced piano teacher  
offers quality piano and theory classes  

for all ages and levels. 
Royal Conservatory of Music preparation. 
Fun and friendly atmosphere. 20 years of 

experience, European background. 
Convenient West End location (Rio Terrace). 

 Tel: (780) 758-9282. Victoria             

 

OUR HALL MATTERS

mailto:lburns@shaw.ca
mailto:lburns@shaw.ca
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The best way to pay for a lovely moment is to enjoy it.
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                        GREEN CORNER MATTERS

Community Matters 
Green Corner with Sandra Gangel

We’ve all heard by now of recycling, right?
We’ve all searched for that tiny triple-arrow 
circle/symbol thingy to make sure 
what we’re putting in the blue 
bag is meant to go in the blue 
bag.  (Although none of us 
really knows what the number 
means.)
Then, our hard-working collectors 
come around every week and sling those see-
through blue bags into their collection trucks.  
From there, we have a vague idea that stuff 
gets sorted and magically gets turned into 
something else useful again.  It may or may not 
involve fire at high temperatures and special 
moulds for re-shaping.  And there may be 
some wet, squishy paper pulp somewhere 
along the way....
Actually, recycling is just one part of a larger 
consideration for us as consumers.  There is 
something called the Green Cycle and its parts 
are as follows:
Recycling is processing used materials into 
new products.  In true Recycling, the product 
never becomes waste; as in turning box board 
into new cardboard boxes or used sheets of 
paper into ... new sheets of paper - and so on 
and so on and so on ....
Upcycling is creating things of better or 
equal quality, or creating new materials, from 
waste materials or useless products; this 
covers everything from making insulation from 
old denim - yup!  it’s done - to turning an old 
door into a dining-room table.
Downcycling is reusing a product for a 
lesser-quality purpose.  While it can save on 
CO2 emissions and water consumption (as 
compared to creating something from new 
raw materials), downcycling is controversial 
because it results in a degraded product.  
Plastics “recycling” is the best example of this: 
the recycled material is degraded over time 
because it’s increasingly mixed with more and 

continued on page 9

Lynnwood Barber Shop
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For a market evaluation of your home, to discuss your 
specific home-buying needs, or for general real estate 

advice… 

2852 Calgary Trail NW Edmonton, AB T6J 6V7 
 

 feliciadean.com   jenosmond@remax.net 

Felicia Dean 
780.289.6670 

Jen Osmond 
780.289.6671 

A man in love is incomplete until he has married. Then he's finished.       Zsa Zsa Gabor

Fun And Frolic 
With Ladies Sports Nite 

Basketball for women 18 to 108 
Thursday evenings - 
6:45pm to 8:00pm 

Lynnwood Elementary 
School 

(15451 - 84 Ave) 
from Sept 2011 to April 2012.  

$50 for year covers gym rental costs.  
Non-competitive (we don’t keep score) 

and lots of fun.  

Bring non-scuff runners.  
Call Jay (780-484-2482) for further 

information.  We’d be pleased to see you!  

Try it once or twice free to see 
if you like it.

Com
e out and play!

NOW ACCEPTING REGISTRATIONS FOR

We are located at:
15500 – 76 Avenue
Edmonton, AB T5R 4L8

780-487-0640, rtpreschool@telus.net
www.rioterracepreschool.ca

Hurry, space is limited!

! Many programs available: 
– 3-year-old morning
– 4-year-old morning and afternoon
– 4/5-year-old fine arts afternoon 

(starting Sept. 2013)

! Run as a parent 
co-operative with a “family
focussed” approach.

! Experienced teachers with low
student to teacher ratios.

! Exciting activity stations, 
fun field trips, and visitors!

! Daily physical activity,
educational games, 
and crafts!

! Pre-kindergarten curriculum
and teaching.

and so much more...
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more other plastics that lower its reusability, 
thus also lowering the number of times it can be 
recycled.  With each iteration of downcycling, the 
quality and value of the downcycled product 
diminishes until the product becomes waste.  
Most of the recycling we do is actually 
downcycling.
E-cycling is the recycling of electronics; as in 
dropping off an old computer at the Eco-Station 
and letting them get it to a company that will 
dismantle it for usable parts.  (Hopefully, said 
company will NOT be shipping that work 
overseas, where small children, working in 
polluted areas, will be taking said components 
out.)  Ideally, E-cycling can help prevent some 
toxic e-waste - like cadmium, mercury and lead - 
from leaching into the environment.
Freecycling is giving away things for free 
instead of just throwing them out; as in, giving 
stuff away instead of throwing it out. ☺ 
And then there’s Precycling.  This is when you 
consider all of the above factors before you buy.  
This could mean looking for something in the list 
of materials that states that all or part of the 
product is made from recycled materials and/or 
that alternative energy was used at the factory 
that made the product.

As you can see, there are a lot of ways that we, 
as consumers, can affect the nature of our 
world.  Now that recycling has become old hat, 
let’s challenge ourselves with another element of 
the Green Cycle.

(Author’s note: thanks to various sources, such 
as ways2gogreen.com and From Cradle to 
Cradle by McDonough & Braungart, for the 
definitions above.)
Here’s an alternative perspective on how to 
change the world.  It’s the new movie from The 
Story of Stuff Project: The Story of Change.  
From their website:
Can shopping save the world? The Story of 
Change urges viewers to put down their credit 
cards and start exercising their citizen muscles 
to build a more sustainable, just and fulfilling 
world. continued on page 11

Green Corner continued from page 7

Birds of a feather flock together and leave gifts on your car. 
! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! !
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The sole purpose of a child's middle name is so he can tell when 
he's really in trouble. 
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GREEN CORNER MATTERS cont

Please check this film out here: storyofstuff.com/
movies-all/story-of-change.  The Story of Stuff 
Project originates in the US, but its message of 
citizen action in this movie, and of responsible 
consumerism in its first movie, is universal.

This has been the first edition of the second year 
for the Green Corner.  Thank-you, neighbours 
and friends, for your attention to the topics 
presented here.  I hope that you continue to 
consider your actions and how they impact our 
futures.  If you would like to contact me to 
comment or to suggest a future column topic, 
p l e a s e s e n d m e a n e m a i l t o : 
rpqgreencorner@gmail.com.  Until next time ... !

Sandra Gangel

Rio Terrace Cookie Blitz!
On Saturday October 20th the 196 Girl Guides 
will be selling delicious chocolate mint Girl Guide 
Cookies from1:00-3:00pm (while supplies last) at 
76 ave and 156 St (Near Mac's Convenience store).

Green Corner continued from page 9

mailto:rpqgreencorner@gmail.com
mailto:rpqgreencorner@gmail.com
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Hw do U kp a txtr in suspense? I'll tel U l8r.
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                     BIG BIN MATTERS

!

For$residents$of$Rio$Terrace,$Quesnell$$
and$Patricia$Heights$ONLY*.$

Residents!will!be!able!to!drop!off!items!such!as!old!couches,!chairs!and!some!appliances*!free!of!charge.!!!
Computers!and!other!electronics!will!not!be!accepted.!!

!*NOTE:$Appliances!requiring!CFC!removal!such!as!fridges,!freezers,!air!conditioners,!water!coolers!are!not!accepted.!!
!DO$NOT$BRING!hazardous!waste!such!as!paint,!varnish,!household!cleaners!or!batteries.!!!
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A sharp tongue and a dull mind are usually found in 
the same head.
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Good Bye JCC
It appears we have reached the final chapter in the life of the Jewish Community Centre in Rio 
Terrace, and the first chapter for a most scenic piece of land that awaits development in Rio 
Terrace.  Below is a letter containing information that the developer has shared with the 
Community League;

" " " " " " " " " " " " " "                   JCC MATTERS
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COMMUNITY MATTERS


